6 May 2011

Robert M. Graber
Clerk, Erie County Legislature
 92 Franklin Street
4th Floor
Buffalo, NY  14202

Dear Mr. Graber,

Attached you will find a proposal for new legislative districts for Erie County, NY. On the process of creating these new districts, I have attempted to maintain the boundaries of current (pre-2011-2012) legislative districts.  But with the requirements that there be eleven (11) districts instead of the current fifteen (15), four (4) districts have been dissolved into existing or new districts and renamed as such.  Because of the decrease in the number of districts, several of the old districts saw a growth in population and area sizes.  The primary method of district delineation was to maintain equal population counts and to follow standard census tract and/or municipality lines.  After delineating new boundaries, the average population count for all the districts is 83,549 people.  I also looked at ethnic population distribution around the county and focused creating or expanding districts that included similar ethnic backgrounds.  These tended to be the ethnic majority of a district, usually either Caucasians or African-Americans.

Attached you will find a 24”x36” map of proposed legislative districts, a spreadsheet containing district totals and ethnic breakdown, and a copy of this email all contained within a zip file.

Sincerely, 
Ryan Cassens, Amherst, NY

